The Green Valley Learning Fund

Green Valley Elementary School

Wednesday, March 21, 2018
Board Meeting

Executive Board Meeting
ATTENDEES: Jennifer Walsh, Vickie Mossler, Jessica Battaglia, Wendy Allard, Nan Houghton, Donna Grim, Erica Sosnick, Lisa Coburn, Sia McDonald, Debbie McCabe, Sherry Muniz, Lori Ransdell, Christine Williams
Meeting was called to order at 7:03pm by Vickie Mossler.
Meeting Minutes 

-The minutes from the February 21, 2018 board meeting were reviewed.  Sherry Muniz motioned to approve the minutes, Wendy Allard second, all were in favor.
Auction Recap

-The teachers felt honored at this year’s auction.
-Wendy Allard will be promoting the Meat Club Men’s dinner now that the main event is complete.
-We made over $200,000 from the March Madness auction.

-It was discussed to explore other venues rather than Diablo for next year as we sold out to their maximum capacity this year.
-We earned $23,000 in Fund-a-Need.  There were only 18 people that donated. 
Financial Report
-Sia McDonald is planning to close the PayPal account now that the auction is over.  She has transferred the funds in preparation of the closure.
-The Balance Sheet and the Profit and Loss Statement were reviewed.
-Disbursements were reviewed.  Sherry Muniz asked for a motion to approve check numbers 4439 thru 4454 in the amount of $100,241.53.  Jessica Battaglia second, all were in favor. 
-We will retain 30% of our budget in the reserve funds.  How best to spend this money will be discussed at the meeting next month once we have the 2018-2019 final budget. Some possible options were discussed as follows: teacher grants, garden upgrades, new interior items needed post modernization.
Ed Fund
-Christine Williams answered a couple questions that the board had as follows:  Certificated staff needs to be released for the following year by March 15.  If they are instructional assistants, then you have 60-90 days into the school year to release them.  She reported that there will be two SRVEF events this year rather than the one, annual Shinning Stars event.  They are breaking it into the following:
-April 18, 2018 is the formal event with the endowment group that will be focused on educating and thanking the donors.
-May 7, 2018 is a more casual Night of the Stars Event that is welcome to the entire community to celebrate teachers.  Attendance is encouraged and will be held at the Blackhawk Museum. $80 per ticket and Donna reported that Katie Robinson will be the nominated Shining Star for Green Valley.  There are 8 positions open at the table minus the Shining Star (at 100%) and their guest (at 50%) paid for by the foundation.  Vickie Mossler made a motion to sponsor the remaining 8.5 positions at the table in the amount of $680. Lisa Coburn second, all were in favor.

Principal’s Notes
-Next year’s projected budget was discussed.  There would be a slight increase from $277,836.32 to $289,853.00.  The numbers will become finalized after discussing the plan for next year with the teaching staff.
-It is projected that enrollment will be 489 students, so we discussed increasing the donation ask from $595 to $615.  This amount has not increased in several years.
-Vickie Mossler motioned to approve the preliminary 2018-2019 budget in the amount of $301,854.00 (Note: This number includes the Learning Fund’s operating costs.) to secure the positions for next year.  Erica Sosnick second, all were in favor.

Open positions were discussed

Treasurer


Ed Fund representative


Financial Secretary

Partnerships


Auction co-chair

Meeting Adjourned at 8:45pm by Vickie Mossler
-Minutes respectfully submitted by Jessica Battaglia, Learning Fund Secretary, Green Valley Elementary School 
